Sandgate Parish Council
Minutes of Finance Committee meeting

held on 7 March 2011 at 10 30 am

Present :
Cllr N Bliss
Chairman


Cllr G Boot
Chairman, Sandgate Parish Council


Cllr J Holben
Vice Chairman, Sandgate Parish Council


Cllr S Boot 

· Apologies

None required.
· Declarations of interest
There were none.

· Minutes of the last meeting

These were approved unanimously and signed by the  Chairman.

· Overview to year end
The present bank reconciliation and budget were examined.  In light of the removal of the requirement for the ring-fenced Interreg funding and the implications thereon the Committee resolved to recommend to the Council that money be ring-fenced in the coming year in the sum of £30,000 for the MUGA proposed for the Military Road recreation ground in match‑funding terms and £10,000 be set aside for improvements to complement the renovated toilet block on Granville Parade.
These matters take into account the adjusted budget for the coming year which should result in a continuing surplus of approximately one year’s precept.
· Further discussions
Cllr G Boot explained that in all probability the Sandgate Community Trust would not be taking over the recreation ground and village green and that Shepway District Council had again approached Sandgate Parish Council to ask whether they would be willing to take the freehold of Wilberforce Road, Sandgate village green war memorial site and Military Road recreation ground.
Cllr G Boot had had informal discussions with Mr David Cowell, Chairman of the Sandgate Community Trust, to determine whether it might be possible for Sandgate Parish Council to acquire the freehold and then lease two areas (village green and Military Road recreation ground) to the Sandgate Community Trust in the same way that Shepway District Council would have done.  Mr Cowell had considered this over the weekend and determined that he would not be interested in pursuing that option and as such it would be up to Sandgate Parish Council to decide whether they wish to take the transfer.  This will be discussed informally at the next Council meeting and the possibilities explored.
· Chairman’s thanks
As this was likely to be the last meeting of the Finance Committee prior to the new council being elected the Chairman of the Council, Cllr G Boot, thanked the Committee for their services over the four-year period, being especially pleased that the Council has remained in good, sound financial heart and many of the objectives, including local grant funding, had been achieved without any increase in precept for the last three years.

· Date of next meeting
The date of the next meeting to be arranged in due course.
The meeting closed at 11 20 am.
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